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   January 24th, 2019 
Annwyl Rieni a Gwarchodwyr/Dear Parents and Carers, 

  
We are well into the new year and it is wonderful to be able to feed back to you that your children 
continue to enjoy our new approach to the curriculum and that we are very proud of all the hard 
work they are doing in school. 
 
Mobile Phones 
 
With each mobile phone that comes into our school there is an associated risk; this is not just the 
risk that the phone may break, but the greater risks to the privacy of pupils and staff. These may 
include inappropriate photos, video or the continuation of social media in school. For this reason, 
our clear policy is that mobile phones are not allowed in our school. We do recognise that in 
exceptional circumstances there may be a good reason for pupils to bring a mobile phone to 
school; in such circumstances the pupil must be provided with a letter from their parent or 
guardian, stating the reason why such an exceptional circumstance exists. Letters over a week old 
must be repeated. Pupils must then at the first opportunity notify their class teacher that they 
have a phone in school – the class teacher will either keep the phone in class or send the pupil 
(with the phone) to Mrs Evans or myself for safekeeping. 
 
 
PE Kit 
 
We are having some difficulty ensuring pupils are suitably prepared for PE and games. The general 
assumption at the start of any week should be that each pupil will have both a PE and a games 
session during the week. Our advice has always been that they bring suitable clothing (outlined 
below) in on Monday and bring home the same clothing for washing on a Friday, avoiding the 
need to remember the specific day each session is on. Pupils should change into a kit for either PE 
or games – it should not be what they wear to school, with the exception of trainers. 
 
I have included below the relevant extract from our prospectus, which is provided to all parents 
upon their child’s entry into our school.  
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Thank you for your support. 

 
Neil Clode 
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